
CHESHIRE EAST COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of the Environment Overview and Scrutiny 
Committee

held on Thursday, 14th July, 2016 at Committee Suite 1,2 & 3, Westfields, 
Middlewich Road, Sandbach CW11 1HZ

PRESENT

Councillor J  Wray (Chairman)
Councillor G Barton (Vice-Chairman)

Councillors N Mannion, A Martin, M Parsons and B Roberts

Substitute

Councillor G Walton

8 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors H Davenport and M Hardy.

9 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 

Consideration was given to the minutes of the meeting held on 24 March 2016

RESOLVED

That the minutes be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman

10 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

There were no declarations of interest

11 WHIPPING DECLARATIONS 

There were no whipping declarations

12 PUBLIC SPEAKING TIME/OPEN SESSION 

Mr B Jackson attended the meeting and spoke in respect of fly tipping problems 
in Crewe. He acknowledged the efforts being made to address the problem, 
however expressed his disappointment at the length of time it had taken to see 
any improvements. Mr Jackson suggested that houses of multiple occupancy 
added to the problem, which needed to be addressed.

13 FLY TIPPING TASK AND FINISH GROUP - PROGRESS REPORT 

Councillor Mannion, Chairman of the Task and Finish Group updated the 
Committee on the work of the group so far, informing members that the group 
had interviewed the Portfolio Holder, Ansa and the Environmental Wardens, 



visited the hot spots in Crewe and met with representatives from Halton Borough 
Council.

Since the Task and Finish group was established, it had been acknowledged by 
the Council that the current situation was unsustainable. Therefore a 12 month 
pilot scheme had been approved to employ 2 additional wardens in the Crewe 
area to concentrate on education and enforcement. The group intended to 
monitor the success of the pilot scheme over the next 12 months and make 
recommendations accordingly.

It was noted that in addition to the Councils own Environmental Wardens, the 
Council intended to procure a private enforcement company to deal with fly 
tipping, litter and dog fouling across the borough. The contact was currently going 
through a procurement process, which would be implemented on 1 September 
2016 and reviewed after 12 months.

Councillor Mannion highlighted that as the majority of the task groups concerns 
had been addressed by the portfolio holder throughout the review, the group 
would like to amend its terms of reference to monitor the impact of the 
appointment of the two additional environment wardens and the procurement of 
an external enforcement company.

The Committee agreed that houses of multiple occupancy (HMO’s) were a major 
source for fly tipping and agreed to request that the Jobs Regeneration and 
Assets Overview and Scrutiny Committee look into the registration of HMO’s.

RESOLVED

1. That the terms of reference of the task and finish group be amended to 
monitor the impact of the appointment of the additional environmental  
wardens and procurement of an external enforcement company.

2. That the task and finish group report back in 12 months.
3. That the Jobs, Regeneration and Assets Overview and Scrutiny 

Committee be requested to look into the registration of HMO’s.

14 HIGHWAYS SERVICE AND PERFORMANCE 

The Committee received a presentation on the highway service contract 
performance which updated Members on the health and safety record, revenue 
activity for 2016/17, capital activities for 2016/17, BS11000 Accreditation and BSI 
ISO 55001 Accreditation, performance management KPI’s, third party claims, 
customer satisfaction, events and engagement and the current focus.

P Traynor reported that the revenue spend was slightly over due to recent 
flooding events, he highlighted that the flooding was not caused by blocked 
gullies but due to the fact the gullies could not cope with the unusually high levels 
of rainfall. It was agreed that the cleansing rota would be circulated to the 
Committee. 

It was agreed that the Committee would like to be involved in the re-procurement 
of the  Highway Service Contract which was due in October 2018.



RESOLVED

1. That the performance update be received
2. That the committee be involved in the re-procurement of the Highways 

Service Contract.

15 FORWARD PLAN 

Consideration was given to the extracts of the forward plan which fell within the 
remit of the Committee.

RESOLVED

That the forward plan be received. 

16 WORK PROGRAMME 

Consideration was given to the work programme. It was agreed that the following 
issue should be added to the work programme for 2016/17

 Bus service routes review (to include arrangements for the GHA contract)
 Update on capital programme of major works.
 Car Parking Strategy – to include residents parking schemes and on 

street parking.

RESOLVED

That the work programme be amended to reflect the above issues. 

The meeting commenced at 2.00 pm and concluded at 3.50 pm

Councillor J  Wray (Chairman)


